
January 9, 2019 

Ms. Lyn n Jarvis 

Chief Clerk 

SU 

North Carolina Utilities Commission 

430 N. Sa lisbury Street 

Raleigh, NC 27603 

NERGYl 

RE: Docket No. EMP-103, Sub O Albemarle Beach Solar, LLC Progress Report 

Dear Ms. Jarvis: 

On July 15th , 2019 the North Caro lina Utilities Commission issued Albemarle Beach Solar, LLC a 

Certificate of Public Conven ience and Necessity {CPCN) to construct and operate a solar 

photovo ltaic project in Washington County, North Caro lina. 

In accordance with Albemarle Beach Solar, LLC {EMP-103, Sub O) CPCN Certificate Condit ion No. 

Six (6) req uires Albemarle Beach Solar, LLC to fi le a progress report and any revisions in the cost 

estimates for the fac ility on an annua l bas is, inc luding any storage systems to be constructed at a 

later date, with the f irst report due no later than six months from the date of issuance of the CPCN. 

Therefore, Albemarle Beach Solar, LLC respectively notifies the Commission that construction of 

the Fac ility interconnect ing substation is complete . Albemarle Beach Solar, LLC has also rece ived 

the necessary Bui lding Permit from Was hi ngton County to be able to construct the solar facility . 

Additiona lly, construction personnel are mobi li zing, and materials are being delivered to the 
project site . 

In addit ion, there are no revisions to the previously provided cost estimate nor are there plans to 

include an energy storage system to the facility. Albemarle Beach Solar, LLC wi ll mod ify the CPCN 

application to notify the Comm ission if there are changes to the previous ly submitted cost 

est imate or Albemarle Beach Solar, LLC decides to add an energy storage system to the fac il ity. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me at 704-662-0375 ext. 104 or by emai l at 

linda.nwad ike@sunenergyl.com if you have any questions or concerns. 

Very tru ly yours, 

Albemarle Beach So lar, LLC 

By: Li nda Nwad ike 

Director, Permitting and Community Rela t ions 


